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OUR MONTHLY QUILT TALK 
Volume 40, No. 1                                Saline County Quilters Guild Newsletter                              January 2023 

 

Eddie Landreth, Editor         Website: www.quilttalk.org 
 

 
  

2023 OFFICERS 
 

President: Sharon Vanover 

1st VP:  Cheri Johnson 

2nd VP:  Amy Snodgrass 

Secretary: Jerri Puska 

(Alternate: Myrna Yandell) 

Treasurer: Pat Wade 

(Alternate: Toni Shockey) 

Workshops: 

Professional: Cheri Johnson 

5:30:  Guild Members 

 

Committee Chairs: 

Fund raising:  

Door prizes: Cely Slover 

Membership: Toni Shockey 

 

Programs: Gwen Rogers 

Team: Sondra Curtis, Judy Johnson, 
Diane Edelhuber, and Kris Boulton. 
 

Website: Eddie Landreth 

1st Wednesday: Judy Huggins 

Charity Quilts: Sidney Morris 

Sunshine: Judy Anderson 

Newsletter: Eddie Landreth 

Hostess: Twyla Moore 

Publicity: Debbie Susky 

Quiltmania: Pat Wade, 

Jane Hammonds, 

Ola Bramlett, 

Sheila Bird 

Dear Quilters: 
 
Christmas will have come and gone by the time you get 
this newsletter, so I am hoping all of you had a blessed 
holiday.  
 
Our Christmas party this past Monday night was a huge 
success.  I’ve said it before but it bears repeating that I 
am so thankful and excited about all our new members 
and the fact that they are so willing and able to take an 
active part and work in the guild.  
 
I hope we will all do anything we can to help our 
president Sharon Vanover in the upcoming year.  I 
know she will do an outstanding job. 
 
I have certainly enjoyed my time as President of the 
guild.  This last year has been a real challenge for me 
health wise and I want to thank you for your prayers 
and support.  The surgery I has this past November was 
a success but healing is a process and I’m not quite 
there yet but am making progress, so please continue to 
pray for me. 
 
I hope to get to my sewing room on Monday and get a 
head start on being productive in the new year.  
 
Happy Quilting 
Sondra  
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January Calendar of Events 
  Event 

1 Sun Happy New Year! 

12 Thu Charity Quilts at Sidney's Studio, 
Come work on quilts to be given 
away 

16 Mon Guild meeting at Calvary Church.  
5:30 

20 Fri Due date for articles for the 
newsletter to be sent to the editor. 

25 Wed QOV meets the 4th Wednesday of 
every month at Johnston’s Home 
Center. 

26 Thu Charity Quilts at Sidney's Studio, 
Come work on quilts to be given 
away.   

28 Sat Applique and whatever you want to 
work on at Sidney's Studio. 

 
 

~ January Birthdays ~ 
 

Name Day 

Eddie Landreth 
Gloria Griffin 
Sandy Rial 
Cecilia Slover 
Amy Snodgrass 

 

4 

5 

7 

18 

24 
 
 

~ Name Tags ~ 
 

Name tags can be ordered directly from the vendor, 
using the below contact information. 
 
AAA Trophy Mart 
9914 I-30 W, Suite A 
Little Rock, AR  72209 
 
Attention: Joe 
Phone:  501-568-3699 
Email:  aaatromar@aol.com 
Cost:  $9.00 Check or credit card 
Saline County Quilters’ Guild 
 

~ Auffle ~ 
 

Hi everyone, just a reminder that the Auffle is 
going to be held at the February Guild meeting.  Go 
through your quilting / sewing stuff that you no 
longer want and bring it to the February meeting. 
 
Explanation: Auffle is a combination of an action 
and a raffle.  All items brought will be laid out on 
the tables with a cup along with them.  Tickets will 
be $1.00 each.  Any items you would like to have, 
you drop a ticket in the cup, and a ticket will be 
picked out of the cup and you will get the items in 
that area.  Good way to get rid of the stuff you no 
longer want or don’t want to finish and raise money 
for the Guild. 
 
(A fun way to raise money for the Guild) 
 
Any questions please call or text Barbie Small at 
(360) 440-8780. 
 

~ 2023 QuiltMania ~ 
 
The 2023 QuiltMania registration form is included 
in this newsletter and will be on the website.  I will 
have information at the January meeting about 
classes and other fun stuff.  If you have any 
questions, please contact me or Toni. 
 
Pat Wade 
 

~ Recipes ~ 
 
Thanks to the herculean efforts of Barbara Keys, 
our cookbook project is back in the works.  I am 
deeply grateful for the time and effort she has given 
to the transcription of the recipes we’ve collected 
so far.  Judging by the many delicious foods that 
were brought to the Christmas potluck, there are 
numerous good cooks in our guild.  Please share 
those recipes with us --- especially if you haven’t 
contributed a recipe yet.  If you don’t want to write 
one out, just text me a picture. 
 
Gwen Rogers. 
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~ 2022 Charity Quilts Report ~ 
 
New Beginnings Pregnancy Center  18 
Breath of Life     11 
Civitan Group Home      3 
Safe Haven     11 
The Call     49 
Children’s Hospital      0 
Civitan Pre-school      5 
Vine & The Branches    16 
Cooper Anthony Mercy Child Advocacy 31 
Saline Memorial Hospice   36 
Saline County Humane Society  34 
The Manor     11 
Animal Village, Little Rock   43 
Quilts of Valor      3 
TOTAL     181 
 

~ Rada Sales ~ 
 
Rada Sales- catalogs are available at Guild 
meetings.  You may fill out an order form and turn 
into the Treasurer (Pat Wade) or order online at the 
following link and it will be mailed to your home.  
https:// fundraising.com/?rfsn=3431709.dde2cc 
 
Pat Wade 
 

~ Programs ~ 
 

Month Program 
January Review SCQG Constitution & 

Bylaws; Soup Supper 
February Beth Rosacrans 
March Auffle Fund Raiser 

 
The January program will be a Constitution Review 
and a Soup Supper. Valarie, Brenda W and Lisa A 
have volunteered to bring crockpots of soup.  Pat, 
Sharon and Ola have volunteered to bring desserts.  
Illine has volunteered to bring crackers.  There will 
be no 5:30 workshop so we can begin our supper 
and not be here all night.  There will be a short 
business meeting at 6:00 and then we will have a 
look at the constitution.  There will be plenty of 
copies so you can have one to mark up.  In 
preparation, please look at the constitution online 

and jot down any questions.  If there are things that 
need to be ratified, please write down your 
suggestions and turn them in so they can be 
discussed at the next board meeting. 
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2023 QuiltMania Registration Form  
Tuesday April 4, 9:00 AM – Thursday April 6, 5:00 PM  

Please fill out and return with payment to Pat Wade  
Take a tour by visiting their website at www.Ferncliff.org.  

  
NAME ____________________________________________________ PHONE ______________________   
  
ADDRESS ______________________________________________________________________________   
     
EMERGENCY CONTACT/phone______________________________________________________________   
   
Need a handicap room?  It has 1 double bed and 1 twin Bed with walk-in shower.    Circle:       Yes        No   
Are you diabetic and need special meals?                                                                            Circle:       Yes        No   
Note: we will have two night and three days. We will have the meeting room 24 hours a day. Starting 8am 
Tuesday 4th ending Thursday at 5pm.   
Rooms have two double beds and a walk-in shower. Also, a pod coffee maker and hair dryer.  

 
   TUES   WED   THU   Line total   
Double Occ (2 IN A ROOM) price is per person*   $54.50  $54.50  be out by 11am    
Private Room  $109.00  $109.00  be out by 11am    
BREAKFAST  8am      $10.25  NA  $  $    
LUNCH   12pm           $12.95  $  $  $     
DINNER    6pm           $15.75    $   $   NA    
Meeting room           $16.00  
Started at 8am Tue and ending 5pm Thursday  
 Note: Price will increase if less than 25 attend  

$  
  
  

$  $  
  
Till 5pm  

  

One Time Sustainably fee        $5.00  
Total for lodging, meeting room and meals          
  
*Pick your roommate ______________________________  
  
Note: meals are optional, but a minimum of 15 is required for meals to be prepared.    
  
No refunds after March 20, 2023.  Half of cost is due with this registration form, balance due on or before 
March 20,2023.  Make checks payable to Saline County Quilters’ Guild.  Mail registration form to Pat Wade 
at 8803 Amber Ln, Alexander AR. 72002 or turn it in at any guild function.  Drop-ins are welcome without 
registration, just pay the daily meeting room fee of $16.00 plus one-time $5.00 Sustainably fee when you 
arrive at Ferncliff.  Our meeting room will have a refrigerator and a microwave.  Bottled water will be 
provided.  
  
If you have questions, please contact Pat Wade at 501.529.0282 
 
We will have two $5.00 classes. More information at the Guild meetings.   
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Return Address: 

SCQG Newsletter 

c/o Sondra Curtis 
1918 E. Reed Street 
Benton, AR  72015 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 


